Jan. 7, 2008

Dear Parents and Guardians:

Welcome back to school!  We hope that you and your family had the opportunity for some family time and fun over the holiday.  We are all looking forward to working together again.  The next two months are some of the most important months in the school year.  Students will be learning many new concepts in class.  Hence, attendance  on time each day is crucial.  

Lunch Hour expectations We are excited to begin to introduce our School Wide Matrix that the staff, students and parents have been preparing this fall.  This Matrix covers behaviour in all areas of the school and will be introduced and taught to the students one area at a time.  We are  introducing the Lunch Time expectations for the month of January.  Each classroom has the following poster with the expectations on it.  Please take a few moments to review the poster with your child(ren ).  

Robert Ogilvie School-wide Matrix
	
	Lunch time



	Take care of ourSelves
	- Sit down to eat.  

- Wash hands before eating.

- Inside voices.

- Stay in your classroom.

- Use appropriate language and tone.

- Eat the lunch provided.

- Use the microwave appropriately.

- Be prepared to start your work after the bell. 



	Take care of Others
	- Respect lunch hour monitors and follow directions. 

- Use your manners.

- Line up politely at the canteen.



	Take care of 

our School
	- Clean up after yourself.

- Rinse and recycle containers.



	Take responsibility for learning
	- Learn from the good behaviour of others.

- Learn about healthy food choices.

  


Canteen

In compliance with the Guidelines for Food and Beverage Sales in BC Schools put out by the Ministry of Education and the Ministry of Health, the canteen has made some changes.  The hot dogs will now be on whole-wheat buns with a chicken wiener.  There will be no soup or pogos for sale as the salt and fat content does not meet the new guidelines.  Water will still be available for soup brought from home.  Baked chips will be offered.  See the attached new price list for more information.  

Electronics  Just a reminder that our school policy is that students are not to bring any electronics to school.  This includes I-Pods, games, cell phones, etc.  If items are brought they must be kept in a safe pocket in a backpack or pant.  This policy is for the student’s protection to ensure no items are lost.    

Satisfaction Surveys Parents of students in grades 4 and 7 will receive a further letter and a Satisfaction Survey from the Ministry of Education.  We appreciate your time to fill in the survey as it gives our school valuable information.  

FSA The Foundation Skills Assessment (FSA) exams will be held from Feb. 4 – 15 for students in grades 4 and 7 in the areas of reading, writing and numeracy.  Note that this year the exams are earlier than in other years and they will be completed on line.  All students will write the exams unless they are excused in an area.  If a student is excused in any area,  you will receive a letter.     

Parking Please respect the fact that our staff park in the parking lot to the north of the gym and do not block the lane between the cars when you are picking up or dropping off your children.  Some staff arrive or need to leave at the same time that school is starting or ending.  Thank you for your consideration.  

Basketball The basketball season begins next week and we are still looking for coaches for a grade 4/5 girls’ team and a grade 4/5 boys’ team.  It would be nice to have coaches for our younger teams so those students can enjoy league play and have a chance to build their skills.  If you could coach or help coach, please contact Mrs. Boyd as soon as possible.  

Ready Set Learn Once again this year we are offering an evening session for children ages 3 and 4 and their parents.  This session will take place at 6:30 p.m. on Thursday, Jan. 24 in the kindergarten room.   Come and join us for fun, games and snacks for the children plus information about early childhood development for you as a parent.  Please phone the office (at 785-3704)  if you are planning on attending.  

Up-coming dates: (see the enclosed calendar for January dates)

Feb. 1

Second term interim sent home

As we continue to work together to provide your children with the best education possible, please do not hesitate to contact us if you have any questions.  

Sincerely,

Mrs. L. Gibson



Mrs. D. Boyd

Principal



Vice-Principal

Return this portion of the newsletter by Monday, Jan. 14 to be entered in a draw for prizes!  

Parents, please take a moment to give us some feedback:

 
I am aware of healthy food choices for my child’s lunch.

Some healthy food choices that my child and I pack in his/her lunch include: 
















The healthy food choices that my child and I appreciate in the canteen list are:



.

I believe the most important part of the Lunch Time Expectations is 















.

Thank you for your time and thoughts!

Student Name 










Grade 











Parent Signature 










